При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: А1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Установите соответствие между репликами-стимулами и ответными репликами. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

РЕПЛИКИ-СТИМУЛЫ

ОТВЕТНЫЕ РЕПЛИКИ

1 — I must	be off now.	
1 Illust	oc on now.	

2 — It's good to see you again.

3 — It seems a longtime since I saw you last.

4 — I'm crazy about football.

A — Yes, time flies.B — See you soon then.

C — Me too.

D — Delighted to see you too.

E — I'll see.

1) 1B2C3E4A

2) 1E2B3A4C

3) 1C2D3A4E

4) 1B2D3A4C

2. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

Do you mind if I switch off the light?

1) I'm afraid I don't 2) I'll r

2) I'll make up my mind 5) My pleasure

3) Never mind

4) Not in the least

1. Halloween

Halloween was originally a Celtic festival for the dead, celebrated on the last day of the Celtic year, October 31. One story says that, on that day, the spirits of all those who had died throughout the preceding year would come back in search of living bodies to possess for the next year. Naturally, the still-living did not want to be possessed. So, on the night of October 31, villagers would put out the fires in their homes, to make them cold and undesirable. They would then dress up in all manner of devilish costumes and noisily parade around the neighbourhood, in order to frighten away spirits looking for bodies to possess. The custom of "trick-or-treating (when children go from house to house on Halloween to get Small presents) is thought to have originated with a ninth-century European custom called 'souling where early Christians would walk from village begging for 'soul cakes', made out of square pieces of bread with currants.

2. Independence Day

Independence Day is the national holiday of the USA commemorating the signing of the Declaration of Independence on July 4, 1776. At the time of the signing, the US was under the rule of England's King George III. There was growing protest in the 13 colonies concerning the taxes that had to be paid to England. King George sent extra troops to help control any rebellion (восстание). In April 1775 the King's troops reached Concord. The battle of Concord would mark the beginning of the war for Independence. By June 1776 a committee was formed to compose a formal declaration of independence. Thomas Jefferson was chosen to write the first draft which was presented to the Congress.

3. Carnival

summer, attracting thgusands of visitors from all corners of the world. Carnival changes dates every year but it usually happens some time in February or early March. Carnival is supposed to be a time to 'forget or recall an old love affair, to celebrate new passion or search for new romantic experiences'.

4. Guy Fawkes' Night

In 1605, Guy Fawkes and a group of his supporters attempted to blow up the Houses of Parliament to kill the King, James I and the entire Parliament. The conspirators were angered because King James had been forcing Jesuits to leave England. The plotters (заговорщики) wanted to take power away from the king and return the country to the Catholic faith. However, in an attempt to protect a friend, one of the group members sent an anonymous letter warning him to stay away from the Parliament. The warning letter reached the King, and the conspirators were caught and sentenced to death.

3. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration involves changes in the home?

4. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration has connections with love and romance

5. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration involves a symbolic food?

6. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration came about partly because of a message that had been caught hold of?

Every October I like to go to France (1) ... my holidays. Last year I visited the Loire Valley and I had the best two weeks of my life. I had such (2) ... good fun I cried when it was time to leave. When I arrived (3) ... Calais, the sun was shining and I was glad I had decided to go (4) ... camping. There are lots of campsites in the Loire, and I found a small one near a beautiful castle. King Louis XIV had (5) ... castle built in order to impress a princess he wanted to marry, but she rejected him for an English Duke. I fell in love with (6) ... place at once. Although October is late (7) ... camping, there were quite a lot of people staying there. It was highly recommended in my guidebook and a friend of mine had also suggested to go to that particular site. Most of the other campers were around (8) ... my age and I made friends with several of them. Six of us have agreed to meet there again next year for another great holiday.

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

		1)	at	2) for	3) on	4) by	T .				
	14. Прочитайте текст	г. Выберите с	дин из	в предлож	кенных	вариан	тов ответа	. Запол	ните пропуск (8	3).	
		1) near	2) of	3) at	4) -					
Dor pron guic junc disc How coul	People (1) in the An Francisco de Orellan mised the Europeans the les, the Indians were stion of the Napo and overer. Although the vever, today we (5) db e destroyed in less roorganisms (7) over 15. Прочитайте текст	hat there was safe. In fact: Amazon river Spaniards di the wonderfusthan 40 years or the next 25	Ie (2) gold be it was rs. Orig dn't fi al Ama s. More syears d	for for ecause the nearly a ginally the nd any g zon rainfectover, nearly to rain a предлож	ests of ey knew year be new rold, the orests a arly half forest d	cinnam that as fore Or iver (4) ey did nd it (6) f of the leforesta вариан	on and, of long as the ellana and Rio de find the g) that the world's spection.	Course e Spania his team Orelland reatest e last reacies of	n, gold. The Indicated and the Indicated them finally (3) a after its Europeriver in the wormaining rainforce plants, animals аните пропуск (1)	tans n as the ean orld. ests and	
	,	,		,		4) had 1	,	have liv			
	 Прочитайте текст was looked 	r. Выберите с 2) was loo		3) has b		•	тов ответа 4) has loc		ните пропуск (2 5) looks	2).	
:	17. Прочитайте текст 1) is believing	r. Выберите с 2) believes		•		вариан) is belie			ните пропуск (6 n believing	6).	
	18. Прочитайте текст 1) are destroyed	г. Выберите с 2) destroy		•		-	тов ответа estroying		ните пропуск (7 l be destroyed	7).	
	19. Прочитайте текст	г. Выпишите	по два	лишних	слова в	в поряді	ке их пред	ъявлені	ия в тексте.		
The South West has seen it the worst flooding in thirty years with whole villages cut off, and many people who still trapped in their homes by rising flood waters. Storm force waves have broken the sea wall at Westlington.											
,	20. Переведите на ан	глийский язы	ык фра	гмент про	едложе	ния, да	нный в ско	обках.			
	I signed the contract the (на днях) day.										
,	21. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.										
,	We have just (пожаловались) a complaint to the waiter about the food.										
	 Прочитайте пред двух предложений. 3 							ходящи	м по смыслу ср	азу	
	Kelly walked hand in with her father on the beach. Could you lend me a with this piano? I need to move it across the room.										

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

Are you tired of lying on the beach all day and baking in the sun? Are you keen on saving our planet and meeting like-minded people? If so, then one of our eco-tourism packages is the perfect (1) ... (SOLVE) for your upcoming holidays. The waiting lists are long, so make sure your arrangements are made well in advance. Some eco-holidays are dedicated to protecting (2) ... (DANGER) species and helping them to reproduce. There are many ways to experience (3) ... (FORGET) vacations. What about caring for whales and then windsurfing in your free time? Or why net be part of a group that (4) ... (REGULAR) patrols the grounds of a Kenyan nature reserve? Whatever your choice, our organisation will ensure that you don't experience any major (5) ... (CONVENIENCE). Combine your passion for nature and travel, and do something to support our world! With us, it's not just a holiday; it's a chance to take a (6) ... (RESPONSE) holiday.

- **23.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (1) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (1). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **24.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (2) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (2). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **25.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (3) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (3). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **26.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (4) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (4). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **27.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (5) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (5). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **28.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (6) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (6). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
 - 1. My cousin is a scientist and he is trying to find a cure ... cancer.
 - 2. I'm very thankful ... all the advice you gave me.
 - 3. The students were divided ... two teams.
 - 4. You can wear ... of those two dresses. They don't suit you.
 - 5. All students ... informed about the new IT course last week.
 - 6. Scientists are doing research into this rare species ... natural habitat is the bottom of the ocean.
- **29.** Прочитайте предложение 1. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **30.** Прочитайте предложение 4. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
 - 1. The tallest trees in the world are called redwoods and they have grow in California. These
 - 2. trees which can reach heights of around 91 metres. Among the enormous redwoods,
 - 3. one other giant tree beats them all. This tree was discovered and measured in 2006.
 - 4. The National Park Service then announced itself that at 115.7 metres, it was the tallest
 - 5. tree in the world. Now it is so enough famous that it even has a name, 'Hyperion'.
 - 6. In California there are every other giant redwoods which are just a little shorter than
 - 7. Hyperion. The exact location of many of these enormous trees is been kept secret to
 - 8. prevent them from being damaged. A typical redwood tree may lives for 500 to 700 years.
 - 9. The National Park Service says that the redwoods' great height it is mainly due to the
 - 10. climate in California; there is many heavy rain every year and the temperatures are mild.
 - 31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

- 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (7) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 38. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (8) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 39. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (9) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 40. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.